## **Cosgrove Village Primary School Newsletter**



# Monday 25<sup>th</sup> September 2023

## This term's value is: Respect



# **Dates for your Diary**

Friday 29<sup>nd</sup> September: Celebration Assembly 2.45pm

Thursday 5<sup>th</sup> October: Superhero Menu through Kingswood Catering – School Census Day

Monday 16<sup>th</sup> October: Whole School Vaccination Friday 20<sup>th</sup> October: Last day of Autumn Term 1 Tuesday 31<sup>st</sup> October: School re-opens to pupils

#### PE

Class 1: Monday & Friday

Class 2: Monday & Wednesday

Class 3: Monday



Please can you child come into school wearing their PE kit, trainers, long hair tied back and earrings removed please.

# **Reading Book change days**

Class 1: Monday Class 2: Monday Class 3: Monday



Please can reading books and reading records be brought into school daily – **Thank You** 



Stars of the Week: Indiana, Thea, Molly

**Special Mentions:** Serrana, Mia, Kit, Jasmine, Thea, Lily R, Ethan

**Home Awards:** 

Please remember to send in any home awards or achievements – we love to see what your children have been up to!

### From Mrs Busari

A huge thank you to everyone who came and supported our Autumn Fair. It was lovely to see everyone enjoying the event and supporting our school. Thank you to those who helped man stalls at the event, all those who made such generous donations and an enormous thank you to Thomas Emmett and family for the wonderful rides that he kindly provided. Also, a special thank you to Rachel from Cosgrove Park Stores who also supported school with her amazing homemade cake donation for our raffle, the many bottles and jars, cakes and drinks for the café.

### **Tuck Shop Friday**



We will be holding a tuck shop after school this Friday

**Everything 50p** 

We are so lucky to have such supportive parents and we really appreciate it. The grand total raised was **£1,960.00** – we are thrilled.

We hope that you enjoyed the guitar performance in assembly on Friday. Mr Finch visits us every week to teach the children guitar and they have been making some really good progress. If you are interested in your child having a guitar lesson in school, please get in touch with the office to let them know and they will happily give you more details.

Finally, we are starting to take bookings for our open day sessions for Reception parents for September 2024. Please spread the word far and wide to your friends and families. We have a small graphic that can be shared on social media which is attached to the newsletter, for those tech-savvy parents who would like to share it around the local villages.

I hope that you have a lovely week in school,

With best wishes,

Mrs Jude Busarí

**Executive Head Teacher** 

### **Census Day**



# Thursday 7th October

Please could you book your child a dinner, if your child is entitled to a universal free school meal (children in reception, Year 1 and 2) as this will help us with receiving funding at school.

Please still book even if your child is bringing in a packed lunch from home.

Meals can be booked via your Kingswood Catering on-line account.

### **Thank You**



We have spaces for pupils in years 1-6 to learn the Guitar. Mr Finch comes in weekly on a Friday afternoon.

**Cost:** £7 for a weekly shared 20 minute lesson

Please speak to Mrs Wilson in the office



Flu Vaccination

Details emailed to everyone

Monday 16<sup>th</sup> October

Deadline to consent: Wednesday 11<sup>th</sup>
October

Please email the school office if you do not give your consent